
VOL. 56, NO. 4                                         December 2017                             KISLEV-TEVET 5778 

BETH JUDAH-BETH TEFILATH ISRAEL- RODEPH ZEDEK-BETH CHAIM-BETH EMETH-B'NAI YITZHOK-NER ZEDEK- 
ADATH ZION-BETH UZIEL-BOULEVARD PARK-BRITH KODESH-EZRATH ISRAEL-FOX CHASE JCC 

In This Issue 

Adult Education page 11 
Anniversaries  page 19 
Announcements page 11 
Birthdays page 18 
Calendar page 4 
Caterers page 20 
Condolences page 8 
Donations page 23 
Library Shelf page 5 
Men’s Club Time Out page 19 
Mitzvah Committee page 8 
Preschool Press page 7 
President’s Message page 3 
Rabbi’s Study page 2 
Religious School News page 11 
Shabbat Shalom page 20 
Sisterhood Happenings  page 17 
Thank You page 2 
 

www.shaareshamayim.org 

Celebrate at a delicious smoked fish brunch catered by 
Barclay.  We will recognize the dedication,  
devotion, and hard work of our Past Presidential  
leaders from all the Synagogues that have joined us.  It 
will be a chance to share memories and reflect on our 
Jewish Community. 
 
$38 per person 
Please RSVP to the Synagogue Office 215-677-1600. 

Join us as we pay 
tribute to our Past 

Presidents 
Sunday, December 3, 10:30am 

THE SCROLL 
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Bring your box tops for education to the Office so we can redeem them! 

 It is interesting to note that 
two of the world’s major 
religions, Judaism and 
Christianity, celebrate their 
respective winter festivals, 
Chanukah and Christmas, at the 
darkest period of the year, at or 
around the winter solstice.  It is 
also interesting to note that the 

major symbols of each of these festivals, the 
Chanukah menorah, also known as the Hanukkiah, 
and the Christmas tree, center around the theme of 
light, the antithesis to darkness. 
 The central symbol of Chanukah is in fact the 
Hanukkiah, the eight-branched candelabra which is 
reminiscent of the seven-branched menorah which 
stood in each of the two ancient temples in 
Jerusalem.  Of all the objects that were used in the 
ancient temple, only the menorah is commemorated 
in any way in our own day.  By lighting the 
Hanukkiah, we ignite the flames within our souls, 
the flame that cannot be extinguished, the flame 
that burns not for eight days, but, hopefully, for all 
of eternity.  Just as we place the Hanukkiah in the 
windows of our homes so that it will be visible to 
all who pass by, so too must our own inner light 

Rabbi’s Study 
shine against the darkness of evil and indifference 
in order to rekindle the spirits of our fellow human 
beings. 
 The Hannukiah reminds us of the miracle that 
no matter how dark life may be, there remains a 
source of light deep within each one of us.  The 
light in our souls reflects the light of God, the one 
who is all light.  This light can accompany us on our 
way illuminating the darkest path.  Although the 
plague of darkness may seem to be all around us 
becoming an obstacle to every step we take, the 
light of the eternal one which is deep within out 
souls is there, waiting to be fanned so that it may 
burst forth and light our way in this world. 
 As we approach these two major winter 
festivals, may each of us rekindle the light of the 
eternal one that is in our own souls.  And may we 
cause that light to shine forth with its message of 
love and peace to all the world. 
 Chag Chanukah Sameyach! 
 With a blessing of peace, I am… 
 
Rabbi Reuben Israel Abraham 

Thank you 
 It is with great joy that we get to share simchas 
with our friends and family.  Our CSS family is so   
special to us and we are thrilled that we were able 
to share the Aufruf for Marlena and Koby's       
wedding with our CSS family.  Thank you to the 
Sisterhood ladies who did a spectacular job on the 
Kiddush luncheon, to Joseph Covone who shared 
his Bar Mitzvah celebration with our family, to 
Carrie, the office staff, and maintenance staff who 
went above and beyond to make the wedding day 
wonderful, and to all of the congregants who made 
donations in honor of the wedding to CSS funds. 
Your friendship, warm wishes, and support of the 
shul mean the world to us. 
 
Gwen and Jacques Lurie   

Thank You 
 Yasher Koach and gratitude to Charlotte 
Rosenthal and Jack Belitsky, my Co-Chairs for our 
Holocaust Memorial Rededication and Survivor’s 
Program on November 12th.  Their committee is 
also to be commended for the tireless work that 
went into making this a successful event.  Many 
wonderful moments of laughter and tears were 
shared.  Finally, a generous Jewish Educational 
Fund was established by the Kraft family to       
continue this meaningful work. 
 With love and thanks, 
 
Karen Simansky 
Vice President of Ways and Means 



Page 3 

Message From Our President 

Dear Friends, 
 In my last article, I talked about 
settling down to a beautiful post 
holiday normal, but it has not been 
an easy month. We are sad to see 
Rabbi Wolpe leave us. 
 Thank you to so many of you 
who have reached out to me, our 
outstanding staff, and our hard 
working board. If you have       

concerns, I encourage you to contact me. Your    
support, your encouragement, and your respectful 
questions make us a stronger community. 
 Even as we deal with difficult circumstances, 
we have settled into a post holiday normal that is, 
beautiful and well, normal. Our building fills daily 
with the sounds of happy voices from our wonderful 
preschool. Rabbi Abraham, Cantor Samuels, and 
Cantor Bitton help us celebrate new simchas,      
support us in our sorrows, and help us build a     
connection to our Jewish identity. 
 CSS continues its leadership role in the Jewish 
community. I hope you were able to participate in 
the rededication of our Holocaust memorial during 
the commemoration of Kristellnacht. The beautiful 
memorial hangs in our lobby and I would urge you 

to come see it.  In December, we will host a        
conversation on antisemitism on behalf of the state 
legislature. This is a way to stand together against 
hate of any kind. Our brunch honoring past       
presidents of all the congregations that comprise 
CSS promises to be a large community-wide event. 
Please join us in thanking our past presidential  
leaders for their service to our community. 
 Our busy calendar of programming continues 
with Rabbi Sussman, a trip to the Revolutionary 
War Museum, our family Chanukah celebration, 
cookie baking and delivery to thank our emergency 
workers, and the ever popular Chinese Dinner and a 
movie night. 
 Look for Sisterhood classes to resume in the 
New Year. Learn to knit with our Knitting Group, 
or, if you speak a bit of Yiddish, join our Yiddish 
Discussion Group, both on Tuesdays. 
 Our synagogue leadership is focused on our  
future. As we move into 2018, we are dedicated to 
staying strong and beautiful together, for a long 
time.  Stay tuned. 
 
Fran Gabriel 
FrancesGabriel@comcast.net 

The Holocaust Memorial Rededication 

 Sunday, November 12th marked a milestone for 
the Congregations of Shaare Shamayim.  The       
occasion was the rededication of the beautiful and 
meaningful Holocaust Memorial. 
 Originally dedicated in 1997 at the               
Congregations of Ner Zedek in memory of Dorothy 
Hollander Titman by her husband, Martin, the     
memorial depicts the three stages of the Holocaust.  
The panel Destruction represents Kristallnacht, the 
Night of Broken Glass in November 1938.  The  
panel Abandonment is symbolic of the individual,  
those that perished and those that survived.  The   
final panel represents the message “Always          
Remember” and a message of renewal of spirit, 
hope, and freedom. 
 The ceremony was extraordinary in having the 
participants share their thoughts and memories.  
They included Naomi Titman Jarefsky, daughter of 
Martin and Dorothy Titman, Laura Jacobs, the     
creator and artist of the memorial, Barbara Kraft, the 

sponsor of the Shirley and Morris Kraft Fund for 
Holocaust Programs and Activities, Itka             
Zygmuntowicz spoke of her personal journey as a 
survivor of the Holocaust, candle lighting ceremony 
by children of Holocaust survivors. 
 Rabbi Abraham offered prayers and reflections 
and Cantor Samuels led us in the Hatikvah as the 
Holocaust Memorial Plaques were unveiled.  The 
reception that followed was hosted by Naomi, Arne, 
Mark, and Brett Jarefsky. 
 The more than 200 attendees experienced a day 
of remembrance, love, and respect.  Many thanks to 
all who participated, attended, and helped  the entire 
day. 
 
Charlotte Rosenthal and Jack Belitsky 
Co-Chairs, Holocaust Rededication Committee 
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 In October, I had the 
privilege of reviewing the book 
Love Never Sleeps by Mary 
Summer Rain.  It’s theme: 
living at home with 
Alzheimer’s. It is not an easy 
book to read and the author 
states that it was not an easy 
book to write.   

 It’s about the deterioration of an individual.  
Although not a textbook, it gives us much 
information.  Yet, much of the book reads like a 
novel.  The book offers emotional support for 
people facing care of a person with dementia.  
What’s more, the book is a vision of the future.  I 
will not discuss the characters except to say they are 
two women and a mother of one of the women that 
live together in a remote area on a mountain in 
Colorado.  Every chapter discusses the symptoms 
of Alzheimer’s basically in the order in which they 
occur.  Some last only a short time.  Some overlap.  
Some last as long as the person lives.  Some may 
never appear. 
 The first is a loss of cognition, memory, 
rationale, logic, and a severe loss of common sense.  
It includes confusion, loss of continuity while 
speaking, lack of verbal skills, and an inability to 
follow a conversation.  This can creep up 
insidiously on family and the individual. 
 Our person starts to hoard and be possessive 
not unlike a small child.  Next our person suffers 
loss of social graces and basic living skills. 
 Right on top of those losses comes obsessive 
compulsive behavior along with paranoia and 
phobias.  Next comes complaining, not to you, but 
to anyone who will listen: family, friends, or 

strangers.  The most mild, soft spoken person will 
use the most vile language.  Patients fear the sun 
setting and night disturbances begin.  Our patient 
becomes demanding and belligerent.  Remember 
how your kiddies followed you around, stayed 
under your feet and, most of all, wouldn’t let you 
have a phone conversation?  Believe me, it will all 
come back to you. 
 The patient’s first response is denial because 
they are no longer able to accept responsibility.  He 
or she may hallucinate or fabricate facts.  Some 
patients retaliate for the imagined slights done to 
them. 
 There are tools for survival if you are the 
caretaker.  Safety concerns and what to do are also 
covered.  If you plan to read the book, you must 
read the introduction and preface.  They help make 
the remainder of the book clearer.  Our two ladies 
took care of their patient with love and patience.  
The book is available in our library.  This is not 
happy reading but it may prove to be very helpful. 
 Happy Reading! 
 
Rosalie Cohen 

The Library Shelf 

The following books are missing from our  
library.  Please look on your bookshelves for them.  
Thank you. 
 
The Nightingale by Hannah Kristen 
The Measure of a Man by Martin Greenfield 
The Dovekeepers by Alice Hoffman 
Hotel on the Corner of Bitter and Sweet by  
Jamie Ford 

Ladies and Gentlemen, 
It is time to order your Mahjongg cards again.  
Please send me your list with your check and 
phone number in case I have a question. 
Thanks, 
 
Marion Lober 
Sidewater House, 780 Byberry Road,  
Apt. 412, Philadelphia, PA 19116 

Mahjongg Cards Tzedakah Challenge 

Join in this contribution challenge! 

Irving and Shirley Feldbaum made a  
meaningful donation to Shaare  
Shamayim to benefit our shul. 

He challenges YOU to make a similar  
contribution this holiday season! 
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We are now selling numbers for our 2018 Lottery Calendar! 

A $36 lottery calendar is a great Chanukah gift for the whole family and a great way to help our synagogue! 
Last year, we had multiple winners every month and even one multiple winner to date! 

Fill out the form below and send it to the office with your check (please add “Lottery Calendar” to the 
memo line) 

It’s just that EASY!! 

2018 LOTTERY CALENDAR 
 

Your calendar will be personalized with the number you select. If your number (played straight) matches the 3-digit number 
drawn at 7:00PM by the Pennsylvania Daily Lottery, you’re a WINNER!  The cost of the calendar is $36, and you have a 
chance to win as many times as your number is drawn for the whole year!   
 
There’s nothing else for you to do!  We will track all winners, and automatically issue checks on a monthly basis.  Winning 
amounts will be printed on each calendar date.  The minimum daily prize will be $50, and once each month the prize will   
double to $100.  
 
Multiple calendars may be purchased. Every calendar sold must have a different number assigned; therefore a separate form 
will be needed for each.   
 
Valid winning numbers begin January 1, 2018.  Calendars may be purchased at any time during the year.  The cost will remain 
$36 regardless of the date purchased, and eligibility to win begins on the purchase date with no previous winning numbers 
awarded retroactively. 
  
These make great gifts, and we encourage you to share this winning opportunity with your friends, family, and co-workers.  A 
limited number of calendars will be issued, so be sure to get yours now! 
 
Please fill out the form below and return it to the CSS office with your payment. You will be contacted shortly to verify your 
submission and available number.  
 

Name _____________________________________________________________________________ 

Email _______________________________________         Phone ______________________________  

Address_____________________________________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Choose three 3-digit numbers in the order of your preference:  
 

Choice 1: ___ ___ ___          Choice 2: ___ ___ ___          Choice 3: ___ ___ ____  
 
___   I prefer to have only a digital calendar sent to my Email address. 
 
___   I prefer a printed calendar and will pick it up at the CSS office. 
 
___   I would like a printed calendar mailed to the above address. 
 

Thanks for your support.  We look forward to sending your winning check soon! 
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Preschool Press 
 We have had a fabulous start to our Shaare 
Shamayim Preschool and Kindergarten this year!  The 
first several months of this school year were spent 
adjusting to school, meeting new friends, trying new 
things, and acquiring multitudes of new skills. 
 Mr. Don, our animated storyteller, brought his 
unique presentation of interactive storytelling to the 
school to help welcome our students to the start of the 
school year. As is customary, the Jewish Holidays 
were upon us.  We celebrated Rosh Hashanah with a 
visit from Rabbi Dan, and our own Lisa Gave utilized 
her shofar blowing skills, to the delight of our 
students.  We also celebrated the holiday with Sagit 
Zilberman’s Rosh Hashanah  program.  Sagit visited 
our school  and provided her gifts of song and unique 
instruments, providing new musical experiences for 
all of the children and staff.  We danced to Israeli, 
Klezmer, and traditional songs and did not want the 
celebration to end! We decorated and ate snack in the 
Sukkah, and celebrated Sukkot with stories we read 
together.  
 Our children have learned the importance of 
Tikkun Olam—repairing the world.  We teach the 
children that they have the ability to actually heal the 
world by  performing one good deed at a time. We 
collect money on Fridays for Tzedakah, and we are 
actively developing the classroom Mitzvah Projects 
that usually coincide with Chanukah.  We organized a 
program to aid hurricane victims in Puerto Rico; we 
collected diapers, wipes, gallons of water, clothing, 
personal care items, food, flashlights, batteries, and 
many other necessary supplies. We joined our 
collection with that of the Indian Orthodox Church.  
Together we filled a truck with much needed supplies 
for those who are suffering in Puerto Rico. It was 
heart warming that through the combined efforts of 
our preschool, kindergarten, and the church members 
so many people were able to receive assistance. 
Financial contributions were also collected and 
donated via B’nai Brith. 
 Science is all around us in the preschool and 
kindergarten classes.  Children have been 
experiencing the excitement of the scientific process. 
As one experiment ends, they demand to start the next 
one!!  Prediction, calculations, graphing, changes of 
variables, determining outcomes, and reflections are 
all a part of the hands-on process.  Nature Jack brings 
his science programs to our school to enhance and 
reinforce their curiosity and scientific learning 
through their involvement with very messy science 

experiments and exploration utilizing multi-
sensory approaches. 
 We again welcomed our Orchestral Program 
back to our school as an introduction to classical 
music.  It is important to introduce the children to 
the arts. The students participated in the story of 
Peter and the Wolf via classical music performed 
by world renowned concert pianist, Mr. Lance 
Wiseman, and world renowned concert violinist, 
Alexander Spivak. If you google them, you will be 
impressed that they have chosen to return to 
provide classical music for our students. 
 Mr. Tom McDonnell from The Please Touch 
Museum continues to reinforce our learning via the 
use of magic!  This program has been a valuable 
tool to reinforce our learning without children 
realize they are learning!!   
 Kindergarten has begun their ballroom dance 
lessons.  They love it!!  Ballroom dance 
involvement aids in skill acquisitions such as 
increased attention to detail, sequencing, impulse 
control, body awareness, waiting, turn-taking, 
counting, rhythm, muscle development, spatial 
concepts, respect, body control, and memory 
enhancement.  
 After school yoga classes have started for our 
students on Tuesday and Thursday afternoons.  
There are many benefits of yoga with children and 
they cannot wait for the yoga class each week.  
Parents are constantly sharing their children’s 
desire to demonstrate their yoga poses at home! 
 Chanukah is approaching, which means by the 
time you read this, children have shopped till they 
dropped at our Secret Shop!  They purchased 
holiday gifts for parents, grandparents, and 
siblings as they made very deliberate choices for 
their loved ones, with the help of our many 
volunteers!  This involved year long preparation 
purchasing reasonable buying options for all of our 
students to chose for their gift buying pleasure!  
 We look forward to our Chanukah Game Day, 
the Miracle of Olive Oil Program with Rabbi 
Gurvitz, and our Chanukah Show, starring…OUR 
AMAZINGLY GIFTED CSS PRESCHOOL and 
KINDERGARTEN STUDENTS!!!  EVERYONE 
IS INVITED TO JOIN US!! 
 
Sherri Hershfeld 
Preschool Director 
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Condolences are sent to Anita Allen and Roy Allen on the loss of their husband and brother, Arthur 
Allen. 

Condolences are sent to Anita Allen on the loss of her daughter, Randee Allen-Jackson. 
The Congregation mourns long-time member of Ner Zedek, Herman Weinraub. 
Condolences are send to Kay Skloff on the loss of her sister, Marcie Silverstein. 

 Thank you for your generous contributions to 
the Mitzvah Fund.  Winter causes additional    
hardships for some of our congregants.  They may 
need help paying a gas or electric bill to ensure 
they will have heat this winter.  Children will need 
new coats and boots.  Of course, food remains a 
challenge for some of our congregants. 
 Please continue to fulfill the Mitzvah of     
Tzedakah as you always do.  Your thoughtfulness 
is deeply appreciated. 
 
The Mitzvah Committee 

Mitzvah Committee 

Condolences 
May you be comforted among the other mourners for Zion and Jerusalem. 

When Shaare Shamayim reaches 500 likes 

on facebook, our 500 fans will             

automatically be entered to win a  

$25 Amazon Gift Card! 

 

Go to facebook.com/

CongregationsShaareShamayim to enter! 

Piano Primavera 
Sunday, January 28, 2018 at 6:30pm 

 
Join the Chaverim of CSS for Piano music from 
theGreat American Songbook.  Dinner featuring 

Pasta Primavera, soup to nuts. 
 

Cost:$30 per person.  Please make your check out to 
CSS, “piano” on the memo line 

 
For more information or to make a reservation, 

please contact Lynn Ratmansky 
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Sisterhood Bingo - December 5, 2017 
 

Name_____________________Phone #_______________ 
 
Number of people attending__Total amount enclosed $___ 
 
____I would like cheeseless ziti    ____I prefer tuna fish  

How Do You Spell Fun? 
 

Sisterhood Bingo 
 

Tuesday, December 5, 2017 @ 6pm 
 
 

$23pp includes one bingo 
card, baked ziti dinner &  

dessert 
 

*Ziti without cheese available upon request 

(additional cards, boutiques & specials also available) 
 
 

Contact Gerry Zaretsky @ 215-437-7437 or Nancy 
Black @215-673-5012 for reservations or send  

payment to the synagogue office c/o Sisterhood. 
 

*We are looking for new items for our boutique  
table. If you have something to donate, please bring it 

to the synagogue office.  
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Beginner and Intermediate Hebrew Classes 
Learn to read, write and speak Hebrew. 

Sundays, please check the website or with the office for dates 

Beginners Class: 9:15AM 

Intermediate Class: 10AM 

Led by our instructor, Jack Belitsky, the beginners class is designed for Jews with little of no background in 
Hebrew and concentrates on teaching the Hebrew alphabet and reading skills. 
Our Intermediate class is a follow-up to our beginner class and builds on the skills mastered in the previous 
class. 
 
To register, please call the synagogue office at  
215-677-1600 or sign up on our website, 
www.shaareshamayim.org. 

Want to Learn Hebrew? 

Join us for our Chanukah Themed Tot Shabbat 

 

Saturday, December 16, 2017, 6:30PM 

 
Learn about Chanukah and honor Shabbat 

through crafts, songs, and more fun activities.  
 

 Dinner included. 
 

No charge. 
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Announcements 

Do you have a teenager or young adult student 
planning a trip to Israel?  If so, 
contact the shul office. The 
Jeffrey Allen Memorial Fund is  
set up to help students fund their 
trips to Israel. 

Religious School 
News 

 Be sure to mark Wednesday evening December 

6th on your calendar for the return of Rabbi Lance 

Sussman, senior Rabbi of Keneseth Israel, at 

7:30PM.  His topic is “You Say Want a Revolution: 

Jews, Judaism and Rock N Roll”, which is the latest 

in his extremely popular lecture series.  Evenings 

with Rabbi Sussman are always entertaining and 

educational.  Refreshments will be served. 

 Anyone dreaming about a career change or 

thinking about entering the job market, should 

consider attending a workshop led by Gary Lachow, 

a job developer with JEVS Career Strategies.  This 

“Career Boosting Workshop” will be held at our 

building in conjunction with JEVS on Thursday, 

December 7th at 7:00PM.  It is required that you 

RSVP if you are planning on attending.  To register 

either go on line at shaareshamayim.org or call 215-

677-1600. 

 Check with the Synagogue office to find out the 

times for the monthly Yiddish group and ongoing 

Hebrew Across America sessions on Sunday 

mornings.  Also check out our new book review 

group with Rosalie Cohen on the third Thursday of 

each month. 

 

Denise Ellner 

 Adult Education Chair 

Get rid of unused medications at the 7th 
District Police Station.  A box is provided 

specifically for this purpose.  Please do not flush 
old or unused medication down the toilet as it can 

contaminate the water. 

Adult Education 

Our college students receive packages from us 
several times a year.  It’s a wonderful way to let 
them know they are still connected to their Jewish 

community while they are away 
from home.  This project is 
supported by the William and Lois 
Gross Memorial Fund and the 
Sisterhood’s Barbara Dratch Fund. 
Be sure that we have their current 
mailing and email addresses.  Send 
the information to 
gwenlurie@aol.com. 

College Outreach 

Student Trips to  
Israel 

 Our Sunday School students have spent the first 
weeks of school learning and experiencing the    
holidays.  We have begun to study Shabbat and all 
of its observances and customs.  We will be making 
Kiddush cups, challah and challah covers, and 
Shabbat candlesticks. Our study will culminate in a 
model Shabbat dinner.  We look forward to lots of 
interesting and exciting activities in the weeks 
ahead! 
 
Mira Brown and Jack Belitsky 

 Gwen & Jacques Lurie and Mildred Lurie announce the wedding of their daughter and granddaughter, 
Marlena Lurie to Koby Brandstein. 
 Paul & Ellen Brenner announce the wedding of their granddaughter, Haley Alexa Tucker to Alexander 
Kendall Fleisher. 
 Mark & Jill Delfiner and Bernice & Herman Delfiner announce the birth of their grandson and great-
grandson, Ari Stone Delfiner.  Proud parents are Ashley & Seth Delfiner. 
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You Say You Want a Revolution?  
Jews, Judaism and Rock n’ Roll  

With Special Guest Speaker 
Rabbi Lance J. Sussman, Ph.D. 

With deep roots in American Black music, rock n roll emerged in the early 
1950’s as a global phenomenon, transforming world culture. Jewish artists 

and businessmen played a vital role in creating and promoting this new  
musical genre that became the voice of a generation and beyond. In turn, 

Rock N Roll and its musical descendants has helped transform Jewish and   
Israeli culture. “You Say You Want a Revolution” takes a look at the amazing 

story of rock n roll and role of Jews in contemporary culture.  

Wednesday, December 6 @ 7:30pm 

Cost: 5pp 
RSVP to the synagogue office 

3rd Annual Holiday Cookie Project 
Baking on December 21 at 2pm and 7pm 

Delivering on December 25 at 10am 
 

Bring the Holidays to our local emergency workers.  
 

Help us bake and deliver cookies for our hardworking emergency workers. We 
will bake in the synagogue’s kitchen and deliver the cookies on December 25 to 
show our appreciation for their hard work. 
 

Please contact Debbie in the office to volunteer to bake, deliver, or both 
at 215-677-1600 or at Debbie@shaareshamayim.org. 
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Jacques Lurie 
Lynn Ratmansky 

Phyllis & Don Stoltz 
Richard Rubin 

Congrats to our Lottery  
Calendar Winners in November! 

Preschool 

Orchestra Program 

Nature Jack 

Our New Friend Scary 
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Holocaust Memorial Rededication 

Artist Laura Jacobs,  
speaking about her  
inspiration for the memorial. 

Congregant Itka  
Zygmuntowicz tells her story 
of survival from Auschwitz. 

Pictures by Eugene Hurwitz 
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12 Noon to 1:00 p,m. on WWDB 860 AM 

Proudly Supporting and Serving CSS  
and its Members 

 
GARY A. KRIMSTOCK, 

ESQUIRE 
Attorney-at-Law 

Phone: 215-893-8722 
Fax: 215-893-8719 

 
Email: gkrimstock@finemanlawfirm.com 

www.finemanlawfirm.com 
Ten Penn Center 

1801 Market Street, Suite 1100 
Philadelphia, PA 19103 
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 In the past six weeks so much 
has happened. Not all were 
Sisterhood events, but Sisterhood 
members were involved in the 
preparation of the food.  Fran 
Gabriel, Linda Korsin, Lynn 
Whitman Azoulay, Harriet Davis, 
Gerry Zaretsky, Shelli Keeny, 
Bobbie Slosberg, Nancy Black, 
Lois Cleghorn, Zelda and Jerry 

Oslon, Toby Lundy and Sarah Meller, thank you for 
all your hard work.  A very special thanks goes to 
Denise Ellner, who is always available when I need 
her.  Our kitchen runs like a well oiled machine.  
 The Sisterhood Membership dinner, as usual, was 
a great success.  The buffet was a crowd pleaser, and 
the martinis were delicious.  The room looked 
beautiful.  Thank you Rena Frank for chairing the 
evening. 
 Some of us saw the show Fast Girls at the Old 
Academy Players.  We car pooled to East Falls and 
had an enjoyable afternoon. 
 Not everyone likes bingo.  Some say it’s boring.  
But not our bingo.  We cheer those who win, and 
laugh when our cards don’t have the numbers called.  
The food is good and plentiful.  Join us to take a 
chance to win items on the boutique table, and just 
have fun.  Thanks to Steve Korsin and Dave Slosberg, 
who will be our callers for the evening. 
 Don’t forget the Baby Shower in January.  Shop 
now while everything is on sale.  So many mothers 
count on us.  The thank you cards we get from them 
are heart warming.  It’s a mitzvah. 
 Ray and I wish you a Happy Chanukah, and a 
Happy and Healthy New Year. 
 
Mindy Poliner    
215-676-7716 
rlmp7716@yahoo.com 

Sisterhood 
Happenings 

Sisterhood Calendar 2017 – 2018 
*All meetings are held at 7pm 

unless noted 
 
Board Meetings 
Tuesday, December 26, 2017 
Tuesday, January 23, 2018, 1pm 
Tuesday, February 27, 2018, 1pm 
Tuesday, March 27, 2018 
Tuesday, April 24, 2018 
Tuesday, June 26, 2018 
 
General Meetings 
Tuesday, December 5, 2017, 6pm 
Tuesday, January 9, 2018, 1pm 
Tuesday, February 13, 2018, 1pm 
Tuesday, March 13, 2018 
Tuesday, April 10, 2018 
Tuesday, May 8, 2018 
 
Special Events 
Tuesday, December 5, 2017, Sisterhood 
Bingo, 6pm 
Tuesday, January 9, 2018, Baby Shower, 
1pm 
Wednesday, February 7, 2018, 
Crafternoon, 1pm 
Tuesday, March 20, 2018, Sisterhood 
Bingo, 6pm 
Wednesday, April 18, 2018, Sisterhood 
Tea, 1pm 
Wednesday, May 16, 2018, New York Trip 
Tuesday, May 22, 2018, President’s 
Dinner, 6pm 
Tuesday, June 5, 2018, Donor Dinner, 6pm 
Tuesday, June 12, 2018, Installation, 6pm 

CELEBRATE YOUR NEXT SIMCHA IN YOUR SYNAGOGUE!! 

Rent Space for your next private event 

Kids parties, bris or baby naming, baby shower, family reunion, formal dinners, 
luncheons, banquets, graduation and retirement parties. 

Discounts available for CSS members. 
Call the office for more information 215-677-1600 
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Happy Birthday 

12/12 Shira Birnbaum 
12/12 Ruth Horwitz 
12/12 Barbara Slosberg 
12/12 Pauline Dickstein 
12/13 Sheila Rosenblatt 
12/13 Irvin Steinman 
12/13 Kenneth Krevitz 
12/13 Shelly Forman 
12/14 Jack Dickstein 
12/16 Rose Polin 
12/16 Ellen Davidson 
12/16 Rebecca Shefcyk 
12/17 Don Agriss 
12/17 Elliot Drexler 
12/17 Claudia Wolf 
12/17 Tobi Levin 
12/18 Marcie Stone 
12/18 Ellen Fine 
12/18 Samantha Covone 
12/19 Ruth Spangler 
12/20 Richard Berger 
12/20 Jennifer Rubin 
12/21 Edith Freeman 

Omission from October: 
10/12 Nathan Solomon 
12/1 Cindy Cardonick 
12/1 Lewis Schifreen 
12/2 Michael May 
12/3 Barbara Weinstein 
12/3 Roberta Rubinlicht 
12/3 Jay Beratan 
12/3 Evan Schmidt 
12/4 Larry Kraft 
12/4 Joan Hecht 
12/5 Sheila Cheifetz 
12/5 Evan Oslick 
12/5 Milton Fleishman 
12/6 Jerome Oslon 
12/6 Judy Lam 
12/7 Fay Rauer 
12/7 Linda Levin 
12/8 Arlene Goldberg 
12/9 Gary Shulberg 
12/9 Harry Frajerman 
12/10 Rhona Jasner 
12/11 Rhonda Faden 

12/22 Barry Wagner 
12/22 Joni Dashoff 
12/22 Lynne Ferman 
12/22 Frances Gabriel 
12/22 Harold Yaskin 
12/23 Marc Weisberg 
12/24 Gita Farbman 
12/24 Gail Goldberg 
12/24 Beatrice Jonas 
12/27 Jack Rubinlicht 
12/29 David Tecosky 
12/29 Edward Katz 
12/30 Sarah Moskowitz 
12/30 Ida Sliwowicz 
12/31 Barbara Duniec 
12/31 Seth Spector 

 

 
Joyce Eisenberg & Ellen Scolnic authors of the Dictionary of Jewish Words  

Thursday, January 25th @ 7pm 
$5.00 per person  

A hilarious program from two ladies who know the difference between a dreidel and a draykop. 
Come reminisce about your favorite Jewish holidays, compare rugelach vs. schnecken and learn a 

bissel Yiddish. 

The Dictionary will be for sale ($18) and you can have it auto-
graphed by the authors 

Light Refreshments will be served 
RSVP to the synagogue office 

Shmooze with  
The Word Mavens 
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 We had a great turnout 
at our paid up membership 
dinner last month.  It was 
great once again listening 
to our guest speaker, 
Inquirer sports 
columnist, Mike Sielski, 
talk about everything 

Philadelphia sports.   
 We want to thank Sheldon Stein for organizing 
and running another successful trip to NYC last 
month.  We will be having another one in May.   
 Thursday, December 7th is our monthly board 
meeting at 7PM.   
 Everyone is invited to come  join us 
on Thursday, December 21st at 7PM as Herb 
Kaufman will be our speaker for the evening.  His 
topic will be “The Golden Age of Music: The 
Singers and Big Bands of the 1930's and 1940's”.  It 
will be a fun and nostalgic look at the music that had 
America Jumpin & Jivein'.  The event is free and 
light refreshments will be served.   
 Thursday, January 25th: Mark this date on your 

Men’s Club Time Out 

12/4 M/M Irving Feldbaum 
12/15 M/M Louis Kaufman 
12/16 M/M Irving Lerner 
12/18 D/M Daniel Schneider 
12/20 M/M Jerome Oslon 
12/22 Rep/M Mark Cohen 
12/23 M/M Harry Frajerman 
12/24 D/M Jack Dickstein 

calendar as you won't want to miss it!!  Our guests 
for the evening will be The Word Mavens.  Joyce 
Eisenberg and Ellen Scolnic, authors of the 
Dictionary of Jewish Words will be at the 
synagogue to make us laugh.  This is a hilarious 
program from two ladies who know the difference 
between a dreidel and a draykop.   
 The program will start at 7PM. The price for 
the evening will be $5.00 that can be paid at the 
door and light refreshments will be served.  They 
will also be selling their dictionary after the event 
for $18.00 and will autograph it for you 
too!  Everyone is invited. 
 Please mark Sunday, February 4th on your 
calendars.  We will be hosting the Federation of 
Men's Club's World Wide Wrap.  More information 
will be following at a later date.  
 We want to wish everyone and bright and 
festive Channukah and a very Happy and Healthy 
New Year!!! 
 
Barry Leiber and Howard Rosen 
Men's Club Co-Presidents 

Special Events 
Sunday, February 4, 2018, World Wide Wrap 

Sunday, March 11, 2018, Blood Drive, 9am-2pm 

Friday, April 27, 2018, Family Shabbat Service, 7:45pm 

Wednesday, May 9, 2018, NYC Bus Trip, 8am 

Thursday, June 14, 2018, Closing Affair: Beer N’ Beer, 6:30pm 

Board Meetings  
Thursday, December 7, 2017 
Thursday, January 4, 2018 
Thursday, March 8, 2018 
Thursday, May 3, 2018 
 
General Meetings 
Thursday, December 21, 2017 
Thursday, January 25, 2018, 7:30pm 
Thursday, March 22, 2018, 7:30pm 
Thursday, May 24, 2018, 7:30pm 

Happy Anniversary 

Men’s Club Calendar 2017 – 2018 
*All meetings are held at 7pm unless noted 

12/24 M/M Raymond Poliner 
12/24 M/M Charles Shuben 
12/25 M/M Shelly Forman 
12/26 M/M Alan Greene 
12/26 M/M Howard Rosen 
12/26 M/M Joseph Solomon 
12/28 M/M Jerry Frank 
12/28 M/M Michael Nemeroff 

12/29 M/M William Goldberg 
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   Congregations of Shaare Shamayim 

RESIDENT CATERERS 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

Barclay Caterers     Food Design by Axelrod                    

215-612-2837         215-843-2292 

10960 Dutton Road        4429 Whitaker Ave 

Philadelphia, PA 19154     Philadelphia, PA 19120 

WE SINCERELY THANK RUSSELL 
ANTHONY FLORIST FOR THE VERY 

GENEROUS DONATION OF BEAUTIFUL 
FLORAL ARRANGEMENTS WHICH 

DECORATE OUR BIMA EACH WEEK.  

ONE CONGREGATION WITH A SERVICE OPTION FOR EVERYONE! 
Congregations of Shaare Shamayim is the oldest Traditional Conservative Synagogue in Northeast 

Philadelphia. Our families enjoy the options of Traditional, Conservative (women participate on the 
bima), and Jr. Congregation Services.  We invite you to join us every Shabbat, daven in the service of 
your choice, and celebrate Shabbat as a united congregation with a lovely Shabbat Kiddush. 

Aliyah and Torah honors are available in either service.  Call the synagogue office to arrange an 
Aliyah for your upcoming Bar/Bat Mitzvah, Auf Ruf, Baby naming, Yahrzeit, etc. 

TRADITIONAL SERVICES 
Rabbi Reuben Israel Abraham 

Cantor Don Samuels 
Mon-Fri mornings 7:00 am  
Sat mornings 9:00 am 
Sun mornings 8:00 am 
Sun-Thur evenings 7:45 pm  
Fri & Sat evenings varies with sunset 

CONSERVATIVE  SERVICES 
Rabbi Reuben Israel Abraham 

Cantor Michael Bitton 
 
Kabbalat Shabbat Fri evenings 7:45 pm 
Sat mornings 9:30 am 

JUNIOR CONGREGATION 
10:45am 

 
We'd love to see all of our students every Shabbat. 
Bagels served at 10:15 am  Come and spend  
Shabbat with your friends! 

Check the Calendar for Candle Lighting Times and Weekly Parasha  

THE SCROLL 
Published September to June   

10 Issues 
 Editor-Emeritus Henry “Hank” Walens 
 Editor   Debbie Hersh 
  
       E-mail: hankwalens@aol.com 
              Debbie@shaareshamayim.org 

Appointments Preferred  
Phone (215) 659-1610 

DR. MARTIN S. HERSH 
Surgeon Podiatrist &  
Foot Care Specialist 

Mon & Tues 1:00 pm-7:00 pm 
Wed &Fri 9:00am-4:30pm 

Thurs 9:00 am-3:00pm 
Sat 9:00am-11:30 am 

Our NEW location is at the Regency 
Towers 

1003 Easton Road, Suite106, Willow Grove, 
Pa 19090  

www.hershpodiatry.com 

JOIN OUR MORNING MINYAN  

 

7 AM  MONDAY TO FRIDAY & 8AM 
ON SUNDAY 
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Donations “In Memory” Gratefully Acknowledged 
Note: All donations not listed at the time of publication will be listed in the next edition! 

YAHRZEITS 

Memory of:     By: 
Ward Jones     Rabbi Reuben I. Abraham 

Loved One     Marion Cohen 

Isidore Fleisher    Charlotte Gerber 

Heidi Shafer    Stuart Shafer 

Anna Eisenhofer   Deborah Simons 

Reba Rosenberg   Florence Brownstein 

Sarah Bromberg   Sandree & Sam Savitz 

Sol Savitz     Sandree & Sam Savitz 

Mae Cutler     Leona Polekoff 

Norman Lieberman   Sylvian Lieberman 

Paula Lieberman   Sylvian Lieberman 

Max Laderman    Sylvian Lieberman 

Jennie Laderman   Sylvian Lieberman 

Abe Goldberg    Sylvian Lieberman 

Anna Friedland    Marlene Jaffe 

Jacob Feingold    Bea Gordon 

Bella Feingold    Bea Gordon 

Samuel Gordon    Bea Gordon 

Abraham Gordon   Bea Gordon 

Sara Gordon    Bea Gordon 

Howard Gotkin    Rose Ginsberg 

Raymond Ginsberg   Rose Ginsberg 

Betty Liburkin    Sandra M. Levin 

Pinkus Vozniak    Perla Fischer 

Honora P. Trachtman  Denise Ellner & Family 

Samuel A. Trachtman  Denise Ellner & Family 

Iris Berkowitz    Kae Rosenzweig 

Bella Mersky    Kae Rosenzweig 

Henry Taus     Albert Taus 

Mollie Rubin    Marilyn Rubin 

Joseph Rubin    Marilyn Rubin 

Rose Laskin    Eleanor & Arnold Levin 

Bernard Laskin    Eleanor & Arnold Levin 

Rose Levin     Eleanor & Arnold Levin 

Eugene Sokolow   Carol Sokolow 

Oscar Gore     Marion Lober 

Hanna Taus    Albert Taus 

Ruth Slosberg    Bobbie & Dave Slosberg 

Lenore Brian    Shelly Thomas 

Anna K. Gold    Sunny Gold 

Bella Luboff    Geraldine Stone 

Benjamin Portnoe   Sidney Portnoe 

Morris Krakow    Resa Weismer 

Sylvia Silver    Ann Silver 

Randi Fishman    Jerry Fishman 

Leon Krefetz    Thelma Krefetz 

Philip Robinson    Sidney Robinson 

Meyer Robinson   Sidney Robinson 

Mary Sumsky    Sidney Robinson 

Sonia Chait     Ruth Rabinowitz 

Harry Chait    Ruth Rabinowitz 

Natalie Cohen    Myron Cohen 

Rose Cohen     Myron Cohen 

Louis Cohen    Myron Cohen 

Annette Kraus    Myron Cohen 

Pearl Gassel    Myron Cohen 

Florence Zoylan   Arlene & Jerry Birk 

Samuel Bisnow    David H. Orenstein 

David Satenstein   Ruth Schectman 

Edward Schwartz   Barry Schwartz 

Hyman Schectman   Ruth Schectman 

Anna Schectman   Ruth Schectman 

Max Sherman    M/M Gerald Berman 

Annette Bilick    M/M Sheldon J. Plam 

Jacques Torjman   Rachel Torjman 

Fred Brodsky    Merle Brodsky 

Albert Laskin    Eleanor Levin 

Beatrice Cohen    Ilene Bubis 

Nathan Sitkoff    Malcom Sitkoff 

Irving Kaminsky   Shirley Kraft 

David Satenstein   Herbert Schectman 

Hyman Schectman   Herbert Schectman 

David Schectman   Herbert Schectman 

Joseph Maletzky   D/M Donald Stoltz 

Selma Greene   Alan Greene 

Jules Korsin   Linda Korsin 

Ilene Myers   Bea Eisman 

Olga Klein   Eugene Klein & Family 

Rae Tannenbaum   Rena Frank 

Gittle Duniec  Jack & Barbara Duniec 

Sam Duniec   Jack & Barbara Duniec 

Sylvia Melincoff   Jack & Barbara Duniec 

Manuel Shamberg   Jack & Barbara Duniec 

Marvin Munstein   D/M Gerald Jacobs 

Harry Fisher   Linda Fisher 

Anna Dorf   Roni Gold 

Goldie Levy   Florence Bellman 

Leon Chalfin   Joel Chalfin 

Anna Eisenhofer   Zelda & Jerry Oslon 

Melvin Fishman   Elinda Kiss 

Walter Moroff   Gary Moroff 

Leon Fleishman   Milton Fleishman 

Herbert Fine   Ellen Fine 

Robert Rempel   Carl Rempel 
Benjamin Orkin   Ellan Levitsky Orkin 

Miriam Shustek   Shirley Kraft 

Eva Kuner   Selma Roth 

Bertha Cooper   Ronald & Marjorie Cooper 

Tillie Kazinoff   Marlene & Henry Blackman 

Morris I. Reiff   Esther Bussison & Michele 

  Cutler 

Frank Racher   David Racher 

Rosa Shapiro   Harriette & Irvin Dworkin 

Frances Stern   Myrna Weinstock 

Ida Cohen   Miriam Necowitz 

Max Cohen   Miriam Necowitz 

Louis Markowitz   Marlene Markowitz 

George Rosner   Belle Rosner 
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Pauline Segal   Austin Rosenblum 

Tillie Goldberg  Austin Rosenblum 
 
GENERAL FUND 

Lois Spiller     Bill & Rita Malenbaum 

Luba Schwartz   Estera & Arthur Weiss 

Iris Loev     Selma Dubrow 

Doris Berlan    Ava & Michael Herskovitz 

Marvin Munstein   Marvin & Ellen Rosenholtz 

Marvin Munstein   Rina Agriss Mitchell 
Richard     Myriam & Carl Rempel 
Arthur Allen    Cantor Michael & Lisa 

 Bitton 
LIBRARY FUND 

Millie Ostroff    Esther Shaiman 

Millie Ostroff    Rosalie & Gary Cohen 

Paul Haze’s 

Grandmother, 
Margaret     Ken & Reneé Berger 

Harriet Gurmankin   Jack Belitsky 

Harriet Gurmankin   Bernice Brown 

Lois Spiller     Sharon Caine 

Stanley Cohen    Rosalie & Gary Cohen 

Gussie Segal    Rosalie & Gary Cohen 

Joan      Sy & Sharan Ehrlich 

Bubbie Bee     Cheryl & Fred Liedman 

Millie Ostroff    Cheryl & Fred Liedman 

Millie Ostroff    Joel Cohen & Joaquin   
      Rivera 

Scott Black     Judith Livi 
Dorothy, mother of 

Natalie Feldman   Ken & Reneé Berger 

David Brown    Susan, Alexis & Chloe   
      Poland 

David Brown    Howard, Bonnie, Rachel &  
      Gil Rosen 

David Brown    Perla Fischer 

Mother of 

Jackie Rosenzweig   Rosalie & Gary Cohen 

Sarah Zelig     Perla Fischer 

Sarah Zelig     Susan & Ellis Anmuth 

Sherin Family    Helene & Nick Covone & 

      Family 

Scott Black   Rosalie & Gary Cohen 

Evelyn Platt   Rosalie & Gary Cohen 

Evelyn Platt  Ken & Reneé Berger 

JAY L. ZARETSKY MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP 
FUND OF CSS 

Arthur Allen  Gerry Zaretsky 
 
MITZVAH FUND 

Robert Goldman   Rosalyn Goldman 

Loraine Brill    Barry Leiber 

Arthur Allen  Bobbie & Dave Slosberg 

WILLIAM AND LOIS GROSS MEMORIAL FUND 

Stanley Cohen    Gwen & Jacques Lurie 
 

MOE & DOT DAVIS – COOK FOR A FRIEND 
MEMORIAL FUND 

Stanley Cohen  Wendy Miller and Family 

NEIL WILK SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

Husband, Father 

& Grandfather of 

Kaiser Family    Shirley, Michele, Billy, & 
      Noah 

Helene      Shirley, Michele, Billy &  
      Noah 

Bruce Marmer    Shirley, Michele, Billy &  
      Noah 

Ellen  Shirley, Michele, Billy & 
 Noah 

JEFFREY R. ALLEN MEMORIAL FUND 

Arthur Gordon    CSS Sisterhood 

Marvin Munstein   Jarefsky Family 

Arthur Allen    Charlotte Gerber 

Arthur Allen    Joan & Jerry Spivack 

Arthur Allen    CSS Sisterhood 

Arthur Allen    Denise Ellner 

Arthur Allen    Rose Ginsberg 

Arthur Allen    Gail & Richard Rubin 

Arthur Allen    Ted & Jackie Matlow 

Arthur Allen    Susan & Ellis Anmuth 

Arthur Allen    Bonnie & Kayo OBlon 

Arthur Allen    Betty Cohen 

Arthur Allen    Joan & Jay Block 

Arthur Allen    Shelli & Ken Krevitz 

Arthur Allen  Deborah Eisner 

LEONARD LURIE MEMORIAL FUND 

Arthur Allen    Gwen & Jacques Lurie 

STOLTZ FAMILY FUND 

Iris Loev     Don & Phyllis Stoltz 

Stanley Cohen    Don & Phyllis Stoltz 

YISKOR CONTRIBUTIONS SHEMINI ATZERET 

Don Agriss 

Bobbie & Dave Slosberg 

Sarah Meller 

Gail & Richard Rubin 

Marsha Factor 

Kenneth & Reneé Berger 

Neysa Samuels 

Charlene Koller 

Marion Cohen 

Susan Odessey 

Albert & Phyllis Cooper 

Shirley Jenet 

Stanley F. Smuckler 

Donations “In Memory” Gratefully Acknowledged 
Note: All donations not listed at the time of publication will be listed in the next edition! 
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Donations Gratefully 
Acknowledged 

Note: All donations not listed at the time of publication will be 
listed in the next edition! 

GENERAL FUND 

Ruth & Dan Goldberg 

Linda & Thomas Gibbons, Esq 

Irving Hess 

MITZVAH FUND 

Irv Goldberg 

Arlene Goldberg 
Irving Feldbaum 

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 

Dr. Don Stoltz    Debbie Simons & Family 

Rochelle Grossman   Eleanor Snyder 

Rochelle Grossman   Michelle & Ian Essen 

LIBRARY FUND 

Sone Levy     Reneé & Ken Berger 

Perla Fischer    Reneé & Ken Berger 

Perla Fischer    Rosalie & Gary Cohen 

Steve Lipschutz    Reneé & Ken Berger 

WILLIAM AND LOIS GROSS MEMORIAL FUND 

Dr. Don Stoltz    Gwen & Jacques Lurie 

RICHARD J. POGACH, MD MEMORIAL FUND 

Dr. Don Stoltz    Roberta & Barry Pogach 

STOLTZ FAMILY FUND 

Dr. Don Stoltz    Linda & Steve Geroff 

Donations for “Well Wishes” 
Gratefully Acknowledged 

Note: All donations not listed at the time of publication will be listed 
in the next edition! 

Yahrzeit Plaques 

Remember your loved ones with a  
yahrzeit plaque. 

Bronze and Interactive plaques  
are available. 

For more information or to order a plaque, please 
call the synagogue office, 215-677-1600 

Charlotte Lacks 

Barbara Kraft 

Marcie & Nate Stone 

Mira & Gene Klein 

Aliz Gottesman 

D/M Martin Hersh 

Carl & Myriam Rempel 
Leona & Stanley Polekoff 

Lev Shpilsky & Maria Topel 
Sandra M. Levin 

Perla Fischer 

Kae & Craig Rosenzweig 

Myrna Weinstock 

Alan Shorr 

Rita Abrams 

Goloff Family 

Florence Bellman 

Ruth Rabinowitz 

Sharon Caine 

Ann Silver 

Lorraine R. Brill 
Howard Fink 

Albert Taus 

Bobbi & Jerry Sharf 

Mindy & Ray Poliner 

Shirley Smuckler 

M/M Alex Mermelstein 

Joan & Richard Raisman 

Shirley Davis 

Selma Roth 

Irving Priluker 

Myron Cohen 

Isadore Goldberg 

Frank Lerman 

Edward Benoff 

M/M Gerald Berman 

Evelyn Litzer 

Charlotte & Lynn Reber 

Jerry & Arlene Birk 

Irving W. Lerner 

Lila Reif 

Anita & Art Allen 

David & Rhona Jasner & Family 

Rose Polin 

Arthur & Taffy Yarczower 

Ruth Lowenthal 
Gary & Rosalie Cohen 

Sid Robinson 

Selma Dubrow 

Denise Ellner 

Gail, Josh, Aaron & Joel Goldberg 

Charles & Edith Freeman 

M/M Stanley Polekoff 

Sidney Sherman 

Barry Schwartz 

Donations “In Memory” Gratefully Acknowledged 
Note: All donations not listed at the time of publication will be listed in the next edition! 
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Donations in Honor Of 

ENDOWMENT FUND FOR JEWISH EDUCATION 

Harriet and Howard Malmud are honored by Sondra E. Levy 
Mr. and Mrs. Sylvan Kesilman in honor of birth of grandson Aaron are honored by Sylvan Eisman 

Mr. and Mrs. Sylvan Kesilman in honor of birth of grandson Aaron are honored by Jerry & Jackie 
Rosenzweig 

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Cohen in honor of birth of great-granddaughter Rachel June are honored by Jerry and 
Jackie Rosenzweig 

Gene and Mira Klein in honor of birth of grandson Sam are honored by Gary and Rosalie Cohen 

Gene and Mira Klein in honor of birth of grandson Sam are honored by Reneé and Ken Berger 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Raisman in honor of birth of grandson Sullivan Lev are honored by Reneé and Ken 
Berger 

Dr. and Mrs. Joel Miller in honor of birth of granddaughter Maya Pamela are honored by Reneé and Ken 
Berger 

Gwen and Jacques Lurie in honor of birth of grandson are honored by Susan, Alexis and Chloe Poland 

MITZVAH FUND 

Don Stoltz is honored by Sarah Meller 

Paula and Larry Desmond is honored by Hinda and Harvey Goldberg 

LEONARD LURIE MEMORIAL FUND 

Gwen and Jacques Lurie in honor of marriage of Marlena to Koby are honored by Bobbie and Dave Slosberg 

Gwen and Jacques Lurie in honor of marriage of Marlena to Koby are honored by Denise Ellner 

Gwen and Jacques Lurie in honor of marriage of Marlena to Koby are honored by Rose Ginsberg 

Gwen and Jacques Lurie in honor of marriage of Marlena to Koby are honored by Gail and Richard Rubin 

JAY L. ZARETSKY MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND OF THE CSS 

Gwen and Jacques Lurie in honor of wedding of daughter Marlena to Koby are honored by Gerry Zaretsky 

NEIL WILK SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

Danielle Maher and Family in honor of marriage of children are honored by Michele Berson 

RICHARD J. POGACH, MD MEMORIAL FUND 

Gwen and Jacques Lurie in honor of marriage of Marlena to Koby are honored by Roberta and Barry Pogach 

This Yiddish Learning and Discussion Group  

led by Jack Belitsky will meet the  
first and third Tuesdays from 12:30pm to 2pm. 

Please join us to speak, listen, laugh and enjoy the many sides of 
Yiddish.  Light refreshments will be served.  For more information, 
please call the synagogue at 215-677-1600. 

The Congregations of Shaare Shamayim in partnership with the  
Northeast NORC. 
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Meeting Every 1st Tuesday at KleinLife Rhawnhurst 
 And 3rd Tuesday at CSS: November 21th at 1PM to 2PM 

 
Light Refreshments served.  For more information, please contact CSS at 215-677-1600 or the 

Northeast NORC at 215-320-0351 

KNITTERS 
GROUP 

Led by Pitzie Linsky 

Chinese Dinner & Movie 
Sunday, December 24, 6pm 

Of all Jewish traditions, eating Chinese food during the holidays is definitely 
a new, but beloved one.  So join your CSS family for this Chinese Dinner.  

Movie to be announced. 
 

Cost $18 per person 
RSVP required to the synagogue office at 215-677-1600 or online at 
shaareshamayim.org by December 19 
Catered by Cherry Grill, Kosher Chinese Restaurant 
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CONGREGATIONS OF SHAARE SHAMAYIM ENCOURAGES YOU TO PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISING 

SPONSORS 

The synagogue has gift cards for supermarkets in the 

synagogue office. 

ShopRite, Acme, Giant 
Stop by the office to purchase your cards  

LAND VALUES ARE 
INCREASING! 

Over the past 20 years, values of 
grave plots have risen from low 
hundreds to the low to mid 
thousands and will continue to 
rise. 
 

Sites are now available in the 
headstone area, Section H (near 
Bristol Road) at: 

King David Memorial Park 
3594 Bristol Road 

Bensalem, PA 19020 
 

Costs through CSS are: 
$750 for a single grave 

$1400 for a double grave 
$2800 for a plot of four 

graves 
For further information contact: 

Jacques Lurie 215-677-1600 
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TIME VALUED DATED MATERIAL 

Congregations of Shaare Shamayim 
9768 Verree Road 

Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19115 
215-677-1600   Fax: 215-677-4209 

E-mail: Office@Shaareshamayim.org 
Website: www.shaareshamayim.org 

Preschool Phone: 215-673-2323 
Preschool E-mail:  Preschool@Shaareshamayim.org 

Office Hours:    Mon - Thurs 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 
    Fri 9:00 am - 2:00 pm 

Our Clergy: 
 Rabbi     Reuben Israel Abraham 
 Rabbi Emeritus    Arnold H. Feldman 
 Cantor     Don C. Samuels 
 Associate Cantor   Michael Bitton 

Our Leadership: 
 President     Fran Gabriel 
 Exec. Vice President   Linda Korsin 

Our Staff: 
 Executive Director   Jacques A. Lurie 
 Religious School Director  Jacques A. Lurie 
 Preschool Director   Sherri Herschfeld 

Annual Chanukah Celebration 
Wednesday, December 13, 6pm 

No Charge. 

Entertainment with: 


